





"The mission of Andover High School is to <u>create</u> an environment in which every student has the opportunity to use his or her mind well to become personally responsible for his or her academic, social, and civic growth and physical growth and physical well-being."

DAILY BULLETIN - FRIDAY - OCTOBER 18, 2013 (GOLD DAY)

- *The UNICEF Club meets on Thursday afternoons from 2:15pm-3:00pm in Room 311. All are welcome.
- *This Saturday the PSAT test will be given at Andover High. Students taking the test should plan on arriving at AHS by 7:50am. Room assignments will be posted on the windows in the front of the building. The materials that you need to bring with you are 2 pencils and a math calculator. The entrance doors will be locked and testing will begin at 8:00am. The test will end at approximately 11:45am. Students may not be dismissed early. NO CELL PHONES OR OTHER ELECTRONIC DEVICES ARE TO BE IN USE DURING OR AT THE BREAK TIMES. FAILURE TO COMPLY WILL RESULT IN DISMISSAL FROM THE TEST SITE.
- *Picture Re-take day will be on Wednesday, October 23rd blue day. Picture forms are available in the main office.
- *The High School Jazz Band is beginning soon. Students interested in joining should see Ms. Hofius in the band room about audition materials or go to AndoverBands.com to sign up for an audition time. Spots available for piano, bass, guitar, drums, sax, trumpet, trombone, and flute. 10-25
- *The Math department will be sponsoring the Fiftieth Annual Olympiad Competition in Mathematics on Thursday October 24th. All AHS students taking Enriched Math classes and BC Calculus (past and present) are required to participate. The competition will start at approximately 7:45 am and last 90 minutes. Students should go directly to the cafeteria. The cafeteria will be closed during the competition.
- *AHS Marching Band Orange Leaf Fundraiser Monday, October 21st. Please come out to support the Andover High School Marching Band by enjoying Andover's favorite frozen yogurt. Orange Leaf will graciously donate a percentage of their total sales for Monday, October 21st to the AHS Marching Band. Orange Leaf will also donate \$1 for every "like" Orange Leaf, Andover gets on Facebook that day.
- *Attention Freshman: Halloween is coming! On October 31st, Halloween Day, there is going to be a Freshman Costume contest. Show your school spirit and come to school dressed up in your most creative costume yet. Make sure your costume is appropriate. NO MASKS OR FULL FACE PAINT ARE ALLOWED. The top 3 costumes get prizes so be sure to check in to see Mr. Abbott in the counseling office before school or at lunch at the kiosk to show off your costume. Winners of the costume contest will be announced at the end of the day Thanks, the Freshman Board.
- *Audition for the Voices of AHS will take place in the main office on Friday, October 18th starting at 2:15. Please come to the Main office to sign up.
- *Sergeant Cruce, US Marine Corp, will be in the Counseling Conference Room on Friday, October 18th at 8:45 to speak with students. If interested, please request a pass from Mrs. Wholey in the Counseling Office at least 24 hours in advance of this meeting.
- *A representative from the U.S. Navy will be in the Counseling Office on Friday, October 18th at 11:00 to speak with students about their program, including ROTC and the Reserves. If interested, please see Mrs. Wholey in Counseling for a pass at least 24 hours in advance of this meeting.
- *Math team will meet Thursdays at 2:20 in room 347.
- *Shawsheen Elementary School is seeking several student volunteers to help with the Spooktacular, an annual event featuring games, arts and crafts, face painting, and a snack table among other activities. The event will be held rain or shine on Sunday, October 20, from 2 to 4:00. We are looking for help with set up, clean up, and the actual staffing of the activities. If interested, please contact Linda Haskell at lhaskell03@gmail.com or 617-462-4676.

- *AHS Marching Band Bottle Drive: Saturday, November 2nd, Andover High School's Golden Warrior Marching Band will be holding its Fall Redeemable Bottle and Can Drive on Saturday November 2nd from 9 a.m. 1 p.m. rain or shine at West Middle School, 70 Shawsheen Road, Andover. All proceeds support the AHS Marching Band. Only redeemable bottles and cans may be accepted.
- *Andover Auto School is offering drivers education classes starting September 21^{st} through October 19th. Classes meet Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 6pm 8pm. Saturday classes are also available starting September 21^{st} through October 19^{th} from 8am 3:00pm. Andover Auto School is located at 2 Dundee Park. To register or for more information call (978)470-2060.
- *The Fonts literary magazine group is hosting weekly Spoken Word poetry in room 201 after school on Thursdays. We will view performances from Russell Simmons Def Poetry with Mos Def. Students will also have the opportunity to share poems and receive helpful feedback. Mr. Pellerin will reading this Thursday. Participating is not necessary. Just come and enjoy the Word.
- *The Junior Board is organizing the creation of a school mural! They need as many designs as they can get! If you have any designs, please put them outside the front office between now and October 30th. Please contribute! This is a great opportunity for anyone with artistic talent!
- *Recycling volunteers needed. If you would like to help to empty the recycling bins around the school, meet Mrs. Cutler in room 217 after school on Fridays. The job should only take about 20 minutes/week.
- *Politics club will begin meeting on Tuesdays at 2:15 in room 112 beginning this Tuesday. If you are interested in a relaxed environment to discuss modern issues, this is the club for you!
- *The cafeteria has a table set up to receive lunch deposits early in the day. Please bring your deposits to the cafeteria before lunch. This will speed up the lunch lines for all.
- * PSAT Registration: The PSAT is offered to sophomores and juniors only once during the school year. This year the PSAT Test will be administered on Saturday, October 19, 2013. The registration fee is \$27.00 and shall be paid by CHECK ONLY, made payable to Andover High School at the time of registration. The deadline for registration is October 1st. NO LATE REGISTRATION WILL BE ACCEPTED. Register with Mrs. Wholey in the Guidance Office between 8:00 A. M. and 2:30 P. M. A PSAT Student Bulletin will be given to each student at the time of registration.
- *Starting Monday, September 16th the fitness room will be open after school from 2:30 3:30.
- *Any student who finds an illegally parked vehicle in their parking spot please fill out an Incident Parking form in the Main office. Please be sure to have the Plate number of the illegally parked vehicle in your spot and the parking space number you parked in.



*Photo club is looking for Advisor. See Ms. Jordan if interested.

*Please see the following for:

Teacher Supplies – Roseann Camilo Teacher Parking Space Issue – Mickey Rivera Building Issues – Dr. Valverde Keys – Dr. Valverde Address Forms – Diane Costagliola Teacher Parking Forms – Mickey Rivera Field Trip Forms – Cindy Pilla Security tags – Dr. Valverde

*Faculty: When using AESOP please leave your parking spot number, so the person covering for you may have the correct spot to park.

*Progress Report dates for the 2013-2014 school year are the following: Term 1- week of September 30-October 4, 2013. Term 2 – week of December 9-13, 2013. Term 3 – week of March 3-7, 2014. Term 4 – week of May 12-16, 2014.

JOB OPPORTUNITY

- *DC Distributors is looking for enthusiastic people to work in our telephone department, scheduling carpet cleaning appointments in our Wilmington office. No Sales involved, no experience necessary, part time nights at \$8.00 \$16.00 per hour plus bonuses. Must be organized, punctual and hava a positive attitude! Call 978-397-9601 or stop by to fill out an application at DC Distributors 66 Concord Street, Suite J, Wilmington, MA 01887 from 11:00am 6:00pm.
- *HEAD INSTRUCTOR AND SWIM INSTRUCTORS NEEDED (Bedford, Lawrence, Tewksbury) Fall, Winter, and Spring Sessions. After School and Saturday Teachers needed in our Bedford, Lawrence, and Tewksbury locations. Looking for energetic self-motivated teachers to join our Swim School Staff. Must love to work with children and love being in the water. We have an eight week paid training program. Please feel free to contact Lynn Tilley at 978-689-4288 or at tills4@comcast.net for more information regarding locations, days, and hours available. Pool School has morning, afternoon, and evening classes. Lifeguards are welcome to join our training program. Great job for students/teachers looking for a part time job!
- *Royal Jewelers in Andover is searching for a part-time Support Staff Associate. The candidate will wear numerous "hats". Responsibilities include but are not limited to the following preparing and wrapping packages for shipping, general cleaning, set-up and breakdown for our in-store special events, set-up and breakdown for "off property" evening events, some heavy lifting may be required. Start immediately Monday- Friday after school until 5:30pm, except Thursday until 7:00pm, and on Saturdays from 9:00am-5:00pm. Position is year round preference will go to junior boys (due to some heavy lifting). Contact David Roberts @978-475-3330 or david@royaljewelers.com.
- *Afternoon Teacher Assistant Position: Do you like playing with children? Are you looking to earn some money after-school while having fun playing with children ages 15 months -5 years? If so, we have the perfect job for you. We are looking for energetic, fun-loving, sincere and reliable individuals available to work Monday to Friday from 3-6 p.m. and must be at least 16 years of age. Please give us a call at 978-749-4870 and ask for Carol or Sonal. You may also email us at phillips@brighthorizons.com
- *SWIM INSTRUCTORS NEEDED New location for Pool School Plus in Bedford, Mass. Looking for energetic self-motivated teachers to join our Swim School Staff. Must love to work with children and love being in the water. We have an eight week paid training program. Please feel free to contact Lynn Tilley at 978-689-4288 or at tills4@comcast.net for more information regarding locations, days, and hours available. Pool School has morning, afternoon, and evening classes. Very flexible hours (including Mother's Hours!) with holiday's and school vacations off. . Lifeguards are welcome to join our training program. Pool School has additional locations in Lawrence and Tewksbury.
- *Teatone and Mootone Restaurants are looking for high school student for casher's positions. Please contact Ms. Eva <u>978-809-0783</u> or stop by at the restaurants.
- *Madox Jewelry is Hiring! Days, Nights, Weekends! Great Pay Huge Employee Discounts! Send all Applications to Customerservice@madoxjewelry.com
- *Looking for someone to do after school care at home in Andover Monday through Friday from 3-6. You will need transportation to take the children to extracurricular activities. If you are interested, please email me at lvnettecav@mac.com
- *Looking for after school care in Andover home Mondays through Fridays 3-6 for a 10 year old girl and a 13 year old boy. Must have transportation to drive them to extra curricular activities. If you are interested, please send an email to Lynette at lynettecav@mac.com or call cell phone 440-796-3188.

1st Term Ends Monday, November 4, 2013 2nd Term Ends Thursday, January 23, 2014 3rd Term Ends 4th Term Ends Last day of school (June 16th)